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EATONIA  
NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the TOWN OF EATONIA 

Rates: 
Regular Classifieds (5-6 Lines)   

paid in advance RATE $10 OTHERWISE $17 

Boxed classified ads $17 

1/8 Page $17 

¼ Page  $30 

½ Page  $47 

Full Page $86 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/8 Page $9 

¼ Page  $16 

½ Page  $22 

Full Page $41 

 

Ph:  967-2251   Fax:  967-2267 
Email:  joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Anonymous items will not be published. 

 

Would you like to receive the News Bulletin 

by email?  Please send your request to 

joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca 

Microsoft Word Required. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Happy April Fool’s Day!! 

 
TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS 

 

Tax Prepayments 
The town is offering discounts for prepayment 
of 2013 taxes.  The amount calculated for the 

prepayment of 2013 taxes is based on your 
2012 tax levy. 

 

The following discounts will be applied to any 
tax payments made during that month: 

April – 3% 
May – 2% 
June – 1% 

 

Once the taxes are levied, in April or May, tax 
notices will be sent out indicating if there is a 
balance owing or a credit.  Please be sure to 
check this tax notice to ensure that you have no 
taxes left owing due to an increase in your 2012 
tax levy. 

 

A 1% tax penalty will be applied on the first of 
every month from February to June on all 
outstanding tax arrears.  From July to 
December, a 1% penalty will be applied on the 
first of every month to all outstanding current 
taxes.  A 10% penalty will be applied on January 
1 to all outstanding taxes. 

 

Take advantage of the discounts offered and pay 
your taxes early in the year. 

 

Deadline for 

submissions is the 

22
nd

 of each 

month. 

Please provide 

payment with your 

ad.  
 

mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
mailto:joanne.eatonia@yourlink.ca
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TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS CONT’D 
 

*** Water Meter Reader will be going 

around reading meters at the middle of 

April. If there is a note left on your door or 

you receive a phone call please call the 

town office at 967-2251 and leave a 

message if it is after hours or email your 

reading to eatonia@yourlink.ca.  

Please do so by Friday April 26
th

, 

2013when you receive one of these notices 

or a phone call! Your assistance will be 

appreciated *** 
 

Back Alley Garbage Pick Up 

Back alley garbage pickup is 

scheduled to begin  

Monday, May 6, 2013 

Weather Permitting 

Please watch for posters. 
 

Drainage of Excess Water 
With the amount of snow in the area we could have 

a lot of runoff this year. Please be cautious as to 
where you will be trenching to get water away from 

your building. Home and business owners are 
required to pump or trench groundwater onto their 

lot or to the street or lane. 
Interior Renovations 

A development permit is required if you are 
doing any structural changes to the interior of 
your home such as moving or adding a wall or 
building a bedroom in the basement. Stop by 
the town office for more information.  

Pam Wake – Bylaw Enforcement Officer 
Please contact her with your concerns  

306-460-8908. If Pam does not answer, please leave 
a message and she will get back to you as soon as 

possible. 
 
 

SUMMER STUDENTS 
REQUIRED 

 

The Town of Eatonia requires 
two summer students to work 

in the Public Works Department 
to cut grass, tend to flowers 
and trees, pick garbage and 
other miscellaneous duties. 

The positions are to start 
around the beginning of  

May, 2013 and  
the beginning of July,2013. 

 
**MUST HAVE A VALID 
DRIVERS LICENSE** 

 

For more information on this 
position, contact the  

Town Office at 967-2251 
 

Applications can be sent to: 
Town of Eatonia 

Box 237 
Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 
Fax to 967-2267 

Email to eatonia@yourlink.ca 
 

Applications must be received 
at the town office by 5:00 p.m. 

April 8th, 2013. 
 

 

mailto:eatonia@yourlink.ca
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TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS CONT’D 
 

TOWN OF EATONIA AWARD 
 

SPONSORED BY THE TOWN OF EATONIA 
       
In an effort to support and recognize the 
youth in our community, the Town of Eatonia 
is bestowing an award to a deserving student 
of Eaton School.  This award will be given to 
an individual who has made an outstanding 
contribution to enhance the quality of life for 
the citizens of the Town. 
 

To be eligible, this student must meet the 
following criteria: 
1. Must currently attend grade 10, 11 

or 12 at Eaton High School 
2. Must have demonstrated various volunteer     

involvement throughout the community. 
3. Must demonstrate good work ethic, be in 

good academic standing and present an 
overall willingness to assist others. 

 
The successful nominee will be given an 
award of $200 which will be presented at 

Color Night 2013. 
 

To nominate an individual or individuals, 
forms can be picked up at the town office. 

 Deadline for nominations is April 30, 2013 

 

If anyone is interested in 
adding an inscription to the 

Memorial Wall you can do so 
by contacting the 

Town Office at 967-2251 or  
Cliff Neufeld ,Remco at 463-

7497. Remco plans to do 
inscriptions on the wall in 

spring and fall. 

CEMETERY MAINTENANCE 

TENDER 
 

The Town of Eatonia requires someone to cut 

grass and trim around the grave sites 

~Must have own equipment  

~Submit tenders per cut for approximately  

3 – 5 cuts for the year 
 

For more information on this tender  

Contact the town office at 967-2251 
 

A tender must be submitted in a sealed envelope  

Marked “Cemetery Maintenance Tender”  

Addressed to the:  
 

Town of Eatonia  

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK  

S0L 0Y0  

Tenders must be received at the town office 

by April 8, 2013 

Lowest, or any tender, not necessarily accepted. 

Noise Bylaw 
From the hours of 11:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m. no noise 
is allowed that is loud/ unusual or unnecessary and 
is persistent. There are people who work shift work, 

etc. and you should take consideration for this 
between 7:00 a.m. and 11:00 p.m. playing of music, 

pets, revving engines, etc. Talking with your 
neighbor could save a lot of grief in the long run if 

you try to be considerate. 
 

All Terrain Vehicles 
(Quads, dirt bikes, etc.) 

These vehicles are not allowed (The Highway Traffic 
Act) to be driven on any highway or within the 

town limits. To ride on private land, you need their 
permission in addition to the following rules given 
under The Highway Traffic Act. Any unregistered 

vehicle of any kind in contravention is subject to a 
fine of $535.00 as well as the vehicle being seized. In 
addition, the operator can be fined under The Noise 

Bylaw. 
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TOWN OF EATONIA NEWS CONT’D 
 

 

 

Town of Eatonia 

is accepting applications for 

the full-time position of 

 

ASSISTANT TOWN FOREMAN 

 

Class 1 water and wastewater 

system certification is required  

or be willing to obtain. 

 

The successful applicant must  

have a valid driver’s license and  

Grade 12 or equivalent. 

Experience operating and maintaining 

 equipment is an asset     

 

The Town of Eatonia offers a  

competitive salary and  

attractive benefits package  

and pension plan.    

 

Applicants can submit  

their resume to:  

 

Town of Eatonia  

Box 237 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0  

or fax to: (306) 967-2267 

or email to: eatonia@yourlink.ca 

 

Applications will be accepted until a 

suitable pool of candidates is received  
 

   

CLASSIFIEDS & THANK YOU’S 

 
 

 

STUECK PHARMACY 
LEADER  
967-2511 

DELIVERY TO EATONIA 
MONDAY – FRIDAY  

EXCLUDING HOLIDAYS 

 
 

 

EATONIA, SK 

 

HARDWARE 

Leo Pelletier – Farm Supply Manager 

8am – 5:30pm Monday – Friday 
8:30am – 5:30pm Saturday 

217 Railway Ave East    Ph:  967-2422    Fax:  967-2477 

 

GROCERY 

Denise Pelletier – Grocery Store Manager 

Monday to Saturday 9:00am – 5:30pm 
212 Main Street       Ph:  967-2411   Fax:  967-2279 

 

mailto:eatonia@yourlink.ca
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EATONIA LIONS CLUB 

TRIP OF THE MONTH 

WINNERS 
 
DEC.- Panama- Rae Ann McIntyre   

Medicine Hat Lodge- Kelly Dearborn                  

                                                                                                                           

JAN.- Las Vegas – John Meyer   

Medicine Hat Lodge – Mark Smith  

 

FEB.- Travel Voucher – Trent Andreas  

Medicine Hat Lodge – Gail & Graham 

     Morgan  

MAR.- Phoenix – Bill &Eileen Carlson      

Medicine Hat Lodge - Heidi Marchant    
          

 

LOOKING TO OPEN A NEW BUSINESS? 

LOOKING TO IMPROVE AN OLD BUSINESS? 

NEW EQUIPMENT? 

NEED A LOAN? 

WANT TO HELP OUT YOUR COMMUNITY? 
 

The Eatonia Small Business Loan Association 

(SBLA) can offer you up to $20,000.00  

with only a small interest rate of 5% 

ALL INTEREST COLLECTED GOES BACK TO 

OUR COMMUNITY IN THE FORM OF 

DONATIONS TO LOCAL CLUBS AND 

CHARITIES 

For More Information 

Contact Moorease (Moe) Scott 

306-460-9088 
 

 
 
 

I would like to thank everyone for their 
support after the sudden passing of my 
mother. The kind words, hugs, cards, 
flowers, food, phone calls, visits and 
everything else was all very comforting 
at this difficult time. Words can not 
express how I appreciate it all. I would 
also like to thank all of those who were 
involved in the funeral service, you all 
did an amazing job. 

Thank You! 
Nancy Jasman and Family 

 

NOTICE: 
Jasman Lumber will be temporarily 

Closed until further notice. 
Sorry for any inconvenience.  

If anyone needs any supplies during 
this time please feel free to call my 
cell (306) 460-6646 during weekdays 

as I will still be around to  
help in any way. 

 

Nancy Jasman – Jasman Lumber 
 

 

Farmland and Residential Sales 
  Dan   Phone 

   Alexander 306-463-6667 

 

 

Group West Realty® 

Kindersley Mall 
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R.M. of Chesterfield #261 
 

ANNUAL 

RATEPAYERS 

SUPPER  &  MEETING 

 

Eatonia Community Hall 

Wednesday, April 10, 2013 

Cocktails 5:30, Supper 6:30, 

Meeting 7:30 p.m. 

Roast Beef Supper 

Served by Eatonia Band 

Association 

 

Entertainment: Stars 

Presentations to Retired Council 

Members 

Short Reports 
 

LIMITED NUMBER  

OF TICKETS 
 

Tickets - $10 per person 

available from RM office or 

Council Member 
 

 

Comedy Pub Night and 

Auction Fundraiser 
Featuring   

“Don’t Mind Us Comedy” 
 

Saturday April 13 

Eatonia Community Hall 

Doors Open @ 7pm 

Entertainment @ 8:30pm 

Advance Tickets--$35  

(at the door $40) 

Appetizers 

Live and Silent Auction 

Call the rec office at  

306-967-2557  

for tickets or more information 
 

Proceeds to the Rec Facilities in Eatonia 

 

HELP WANTED 

Looking for One Full-Time and 

possibly One Part-Time 

Employee for  

Carpentry Work.  

Experience is preferred and must 

be dependable.  

Call Greg in the evenings at  

306-967-2935 
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JOB OPPORTUNITY  AT 

 EATONIA OASIS LIVING 
 

Eatonia Oasis Living is a 24 bed 
personal care home. 

 

We are hiring in the following 
department: 
 

~ Dietary Aide 
Temporary Part-Time, 76 hours in six 
week position. Starting wage: 
$14.06/hour depending on experience. 
Salary is in accordance with the current 
CUPE Agreement. Benefits are available 
upon qualification. 
~ Dietary Head Cook 
Casual position, Starting wage: 
$14.58/hour depending on experience. 
Salary is in accordance with the current 
CUPE Agreement. Benefits are available 
upon qualification. 
~ Resident Care Aide  
(Continuing Care Aide)  
Casual position. 
Starting Wage: $17.13/hour depending 
on experience. Salary is in accordance 
with the current CUPE Agreement. 
Benefits are available upon qualification. 
 

Please contact Cora Knuttila for 
duties and requirements. 

 

 
 

The Hall Committee is replacing the carpets 
in the Community Hall around August this 
year. We are close to having the funds in 
place, but are looking for financial 
donations to complete this project. If 
anyone is interested, and would like a tax 
receipt for their donation, they can make the 
cheque payable to The Town of Eatonia. 
Donations can be left with any of the Hall 
Committee members or dropped off at the 
Town Office. The Hall Committee members 
are Ken Somerville, Doug Bredy, Shannon 
Lothammer, Mike Craney, Rhonda 
Somerville or Lenore Bailey. Any donations 
would be greatly appreciated. 
 

Blingo Brunch  

Eatonia Community Hall    
Sunday May 5th, 2013            

12:00 pm.-3:00 pm 
Ladies your ticket includes  

3 fun-filled hours over a Fabulous Brunch, 
Blingo Card & an afternoon of fun and 

prizes, prizes, prizes!  
ADVANCED TICKETS ONLY 

$35.00 or  
Reserved Table  
0f 8 for $250.00 

 available at Eatonia Agencies 967-2201 or 
Eatonia Town Office 967-2251 

 

Proceeds to Eatonia Heritage Park 
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Is proud to sponsor  

 

Eatonia’s 19th Annual  
 

Town wide Garage Sale 
 

Saturday, May 25, 2013 
 

9 a.m. – 2 p.m. 
 

Register at the Town Office 
 

$15 Registration Fee 
 

Minimum of 12 Garage Sales Required to be 
Registered by: 

 

Wednesday May 22, 2013 at 5 p.m. 
 

**Please contact us early** 

 

 

Screenings Project 
 

Thanks to the following farms for 
donating: 

 

Ray & Leah Cooper 
Hoffman Farm & Ranch 

Paul & Lisa Stevens 
 

Thanks to Lee’s Grain Cleaning for 
use of truck, Debbie Bredy & 

Marsollier Petroleum Ltd. for gas, and 
Somerville Farms Ltd.  

for trucking. 
 

 

 
Congratulations to  

Toni Theaker and Kierson Hennes 

and the KDL peewee girls team for 

winning Female Provincial Peewee B 

and the March Ice tournament in 

Saskatoon.   

Way to go girls! 

 

KIDS KORNER 
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Eatonia Oasis   Living 

– March News 
March has been a busy month at E.O.L. We 
are patiently waiting for the weather to warm up 
and the snow to start melting! Our mountain of 
snow keeps getting higher and higher!  
Ralph Dimmer was kind enough to lend us his 
tractor to move some snow, and LeRoy 
Mackrell took the time to do this for us. Thank 
you to both of you. Also, a big thank you to Dick 
Turner for all the hard work he puts in keeping 
the sidewalks and pathway cleared.  
 

We have 23 residents living at E.O.L. Blanche 
King from Richlea and Norman Truman from 
Saskatoon are both staying with us for Respite 
Care. Welcome! 
 

This month we celebrated St. Patrick’s Day and 
enjoyed the colorful and festive green 
decorations around the home. We made some 
new ones with Marie Smith and her helper, 
Evelyn Hoffman. Thank you, ladies for doing 
the crafts with us! 
 

The activities this month included our daily 
morning exercise classes and work bee, baking 
goodies for our afternoon coffees, manicures, 
and playing the Wii. We played games of 
Balloon Badminton and Guess the Word. We 
made Ice Cream Sundaes…always a favorite!  
Weekly Bingo is still well attended. We were 
lucky to get an extra Bingo in this month. The 
Auxiliary hosted a St. Patrick’s Day Bingo after 
the Stew Supper on March 19th.  

Thank you to those ladies for doing this! An 
apology to the Eatonia Health Care Auxiliary. 
They were the ones who hosted the monthly 
birthday party in February, not the CWL. Thank 
you for that, and again our apologies!  
 

Birthdays celebrated this month were Berneice 
Wagner, Isabella Holben and Norman Truman.  
Happy Birthday to you all! Thank you to Herb 
and Joyce Frank of the Full Gospel Church for 
providing cake and ice cream for the residents.  
We enjoyed the musical talents of Bill Wardill, 
Dennis Kanesevich and Carol Peters. Thanks 
to all of you for making time for us!   
 

World Day of Prayer was held at Eatonia Oasis 
Living. It was a beautiful service followed by a 
delicious lunch. Thank you to all that were 
involved in planning the program and making 
the afternoon so successful. Thank you to all of 
the ladies and gentlemen who provide our 
weekly church services as well. As we’ve said 
before, spiritual care is an important part of the 
resident’s lives, and the time you spend her is 
much appreciated.  
 

We are looking forward to Easter celebrations 
later in the month. Amy and her Playschool 
children are coming to decorate eggs with the 
residents!  They are always a welcome sight! 
Then, on March 30th, the Auxiliary and E.O.L. 
Board of Directors are hosting an Easter 
Supper to replace the Christmas party that was 
cancelled to the Respiratory Outbreak.  
Hopefully, the weather cooperates! 
 

Thank you to everyone who has made a 
donation of any kind to Eatonia Oasis Living.  

We appreciate it very much! 
 

HAPPY SPRING!! 
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April Rec News  

Arena: 

Once again the hockey season ended with the 7th 

Annual 3 on 3 Rec Hockey Tournament.  A huge Thank 

You to everyone who helped organize and to everyone 

that volunteered and donated for the weekend, it 

wouldn’t have been possible without you. Friday night 

started out with a pub night, team draft and Calcutta. 

Saturday was a full day of hockey followed by a Pasta 

supper and the final games were held on Sunday.   
 

3 ON 3 RESULTS: 

Team Blue  

Captain: Kenny Somerville  

BJ Somerville, Spencer Somerville, Steven Somerville, 

Dylan Somerville, Nathan Cunningham, Anthony Laich 

Team Black 

Captain: Brent Aldridge 

Kendall Holmes, Dave Cooke, Richard King, Alan 

Aldridge, Kyle Adamson, Tanner McConnell 

Team Yellow 

Captain: Brandon Larock 

Brady Larock, Brett Nunweiler, Darcy Klarenbach, 

Lindsey Theaker, Dustin Lee, Damion Smith  

Team Green 

Captain: Mitch Larock 

Brett O’Malley, Kevin Stevens, Matt McKinnon, Jason 

Tweten, Trent Klarenbach, Ryley Greke 

Team Red 

Captain: Kiley Swan 

Brett Sautner, Kyle Adams, Dan Swan, Clarke Funk, 

Matthew Hoffman, Carson Assmus 

Team Grey 

Captain: Jordan Becker  

Denton Hyland, Brett Becker, Ken Francis, Brad Rudy, 

Garth Wildman, Jordan Rudy 

 

Team Pink 

Captain: Kevin Quinney 

Kyle Dorowicz, Tyson Theaker, Cal Soper, Mike Cullen, 

Dorian Bews, Seamus Galarneau 

Team Orange 

Captain: Ryan Adams 

John Calkins, Derek Smith, Jarvis Smigelski, Tristan 

Galarneau, Ashton Nunweiler, Jason Desmarais,  

Dan Lothammer 
 

D FINAL:  Red vs Pink   

WINNER:  RED 

C FINAL:  Blue vs Green    

WINNER:  GREEN 

B FINAL:  Orange vs Yellow  

WINNER:  ORANGE 

A FINAL:  Black vs Grey   

WINNER:  BLACK 
 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund Grant: 

Proceeds from the sale of Saskatchewan 

Lotteries products such as Lotto 6/49, Western 

6/49, and Scratch & Win are placed in the 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Trust Fund. Grants 

from this fund are used to support more than 

12,000 sport, culture, recreation and 

community groups in the province. Community 

groups in Eatonia receive funding from the 

Saskatchewan Lotteries Grant Program. 

 

Eatonia Recreation Office 

Box 405 Eatonia, SK S0L 0Y0 

Phone: 967-2557 Fax: 967-2220 

Email: eatoniarec@yourlink.ca 

 

 

 

mailto:eatoniarec@yourlink.ca
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Most home insurance policies do not cover damage to your home caused by 
water seepage.  Here are a few tips to help prevent damage to your home 
caused by melting snow & ice:   
 
~Move snow away from basement windows and the foundation of your home. 
 
~Keep eaves clean & free of debris. 
 
~Make sure downspouts are directed away from the foundation. 
 
~If your basement is prone to flooding, move belongings off of the floor  
or store them in plastic containers. 
 
~Make sure roof vents are clear & soffits  
are not blocked with insulation to prevent 
ice damming.  
 
~Remove excess snow from roof. 
 
~Check your sump pump to ensure it is  
working properly. 
  
 If you have any questions regarding water 
damage and your home insurance policy, 
please call Eatonia Agencies Ltd. @ 967-
2201 
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Eatonia Library News 
The library is having a Spring Raffle. 

There are to be 3 draws of a 

necklace and earring set, a purse, 

and a bracelet and earrings. The 

tickets are 1/$5.00 or 3/$10.00. 

Draw for the prizes will be made at 

the Blingo Brunch on Sunday May 5th, 

2013. Tickets can purchased at the 

post office, Eatonia Agencies, Credit 

Union and most board members. 

The library board would like to thank 

Annette Palmer for her donation of 

the earrings for the raffle. A BIG 

thank you to Herb and Joyce Frank 

for volunteering to take books to the 

health center this year. 

Books for spring are now on display. 

There is a very good selection of 

books and movies for all ages. The 

library has talking books, aboriginal 

books, books by Bill Wardill, music 

cd's, movies, etc. 

The library has 2 public computers 

for use. There is a 1 hr/day/user 

with some exceptions.The computers 

are free but there is a charge for 

any printing. There is also a photo 

copier for public use with a printing 

charge. 

 

The library has a selection of music 

Cd's for lending. 

Library cards are free and the only 

charge is if items are returned late, 

lost or damaged. Children under 14 

years can have their own cards but a 

parent or guardian have to sign and 

be responsible for items being 

returned and have a valid Sask 

Driver’s license or other I.D. For 

ages 14- 17 year olds to have a 

library card they need their student 

card or a parent or guardian to sign 

for them and be responsible for 

returned items. Anyone over 17 

years can have their own card with a 

Sask Driver’s license or other I.D. 

There are always donated books for 

sale. Come and see our selection. 

The library staff includes Librarian 

Debbie Tweten, Assistant Librarians 

- Bunty Maggrah & Joyce Frank. 

Come and check out the library and 

see what wonderful things we offer. 

Hoping that Spring comes soon!! 
 

Library Hours – 
Tues 11:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. 
Wed 1:00 p.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
Thurs 6:30 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. 
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Kindersley & District Music Festival 

1963-2013 

Celebrating 50 Years 
 

The Annual Kindersley & District Music Festival took place from March 3rd to March 15th this year and 

this was the 50th Anniversary Celebration of the Event. Once again, we are so proud of all of our Eaton School 

Participants and recognize all the talent that is present within this community. The festival includes a variety 

of sessions including: Speech Arts, Vocal, Musical Theatre, Instrumental (Brass, Woodwinds, and Percussion) 

and Piano. All of the students who chose to participate did a fantastic job performing.  

The following students received scholarships: 

 Speech Arts  

  *Amber Adams – Kindersley District Co-operative Ltd.  $25 

  *Rhiannon Lynch – Beta Sigma Phi Saskatchewan Laureate RHO $25 

  *Shawi Ronquillo – Bulldog Swabbing Inc.  $25 

  *Ryanna Leslie - Bulldog Swabbing Inc.  $25 

  *Hannah Eckstein – Rotary Club of Kindersley   $50 

  *Eaton School Kindergarten/Grade One – Annual Shield 

  *Eaton School Grades Two and Three – Kindersley Knights of Columbus $25 

 Band 

  *Lara Schuh – Kindersley & District Arts Council   $25 

  *Kara Richardson – Lloyd & Beryl Near,  

                                             an Outstanding Junior Brass Performance, $50 

 *Cassidy Schuh – Penn West Energy Trust - $100 

 *Trevor Flemings - KCS Band Parents Association, 

                                  a Promising Woodwind Performance  $70 

 *Jenny Nunweiler – Kindersley Masonic Lodge Award 

                                             an Excellent Senior Performance   $150 

Piano 

 *Emma Eckstein – West Central Tire & Auto $25 

 *Trevor Flemings – Oscar and Doris Elviss Memorial $100 
 

Jenny Nunweiler was recommended by the adjudicator to move on to the Provincial Finals 

Festival that will be held in June… Congrats Jenny!! 
 

It takes courage to perform in front of an audience but our students made it look easy! The 

adjudicator for the Band Classes said he was “speechless” at the quality and level of playing that he was 

hearing. He went on to say that our communities are a living example of the fact that you do not need to live 

in a big city to hear or experience such a high level artistic performance. Congratulations once again to all 

who were involved and to all parents who supported their children throughout the process. Without your 

encouragement and support, these talents may go undiscovered! Some of our Eaton students will also be 

performing at the Leader Sand Hills Music Festival taking place from April 22
nd

-24
th
. The general public is 

more than welcome to attend the sessions so please feel free to come on out and enjoy the performances. 

 

    Ms. Melissa Hynd  
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